
Conservation Commission

December 8, 2011

 MEETING MINUTES

Present:  Chair Brad Crosby, Vice Chair John Earley, Wayne Elliott, Mary Ahlgren, Warren Lake and Guy Guinta; Selectmen’s Representative

Open
At 7:05, Chair Crosby recognized a presence of a quorum and called the meeting to order.

Minutes

Chair Crosby made a motion to approve the minutes of November 3, 2011, 2nd by Warren Lake all were in favor, except Mary who abstained

Lots for sale


Guy Guinta presented the commission with the possibility of the Conservation Commission changing their procedure to sell town owned property.  Guy stated that the town is concerned about leaving a recent property deeded to the town from tax lien, TML 3/11, for 10 years.  Guy stated the BOS are concerned that the building on this property is already old and wanted to see if the Commission would consider changing their procedure so that the BOS can place this property for sale.  Mary Ahlgren questioned if the town could lease property.  After discussion, Mary Ahlgren made a motion that in accordance with the Conservation Commission adopted procedure, the Conservation Commission does not recommend the sale of TML 3/11, 2nd by Wayne Elliott all were in favor.

 
Chair Crosby reported that he received a late bid from Sabourn Surveying for the work on Eastman Hill.  

Swain Update


Chair Crosby reported that Steve Ober talked to the Swain’s about laying out the lot for the easement and contacting Steve when they have everything decided.  Chair Crosby also reported that he spoke to Steve Ober today and he has not heard from the Swain’s to date.


Chair Crosby also noted that we will need to hire a surveyor for the Swain property.  Chair Crosby will ask the Swain’s for the name of the company that did the surveying on the lot already to get a bid for the easement survey and get a few more bids for review a the next meeting, so when we are ready to move forward we will have this part in place.

Dion property update

Chair Crosby reported that he spoke with the Dion’s and they are still waiting cooperation from the mortgage company for a subordination.  After discussing briefly, Warren Lake agreed to contact the Dion’s to follow up on this legality.  

Earth Day

Nothing discussed

Willett offer


John Earley reported that he received a check from Mr. Willett for $10,000, for the trail project.  He brought to the BOS, who accepted the donation on behalf of the town, at their meeting on 12/7/11.  John stated that Mr. Willett would send the rest when we are ready, and Mr. Willett wanted to make sure there would be a maintenance fund set up for the purpose of maintaining the trial when it is completed.  John thanked Mr. Willett and asked Guy Guinta for the BOS to send a letter of thanks on behalf of the town.  John will contact Hal Graham, who was instrumental in developing the Virginia Hutton trail, to get his opinion and advice on the trail extension project we are working on.  John Earley will get Mr. Willett’s contact information to Chair Crosby so that if we have questions while John is away this winter we can contact him.

New Business
None discussed

Correspondence


Chair Crosby stated that the commission received a membership application form from the New Hampshire Association of Natural Resource Scientists.  The Conservation Commission membership is $20 and will allow us to attend workshops and seminars etc at a discounted rate.  Katy will fill out the application and leave it with Curt for payment. 


John Earley reported he went to the annual meeting for the New Hampshire Association of Conservation Commissions.  He also stated that it did not appear that we were members, as we did not appear on the list.  Katy will check with Curt to see if our annual dues was paid.


Chair Crosby handed Katy miscellaneous DES paperwork to be filed.  Katy made files and filed in top draw with all other like paperwork.  

Adjourn


At 7:42pm, Warren Lake made a motion to adjourn, 2nd by Wayne Elliott all were in favor. 

Respectfully submitted

Katy Wells; Secretary 


